
 

 

    
  

  

 

 

 

 

 

2018 Chapter T Staff 
 

Chapter Director         Glen Goff 
                  glengoff@hotmail.com 

       208-938-4283  (H) 
         208-631-2634  (M)      
 

Asst Chapter                Gary Evans 
Director                        mdkakk@cableone.net 
        208-475-4442 (H) 
         208-308-1344 (M)                                          

  
Treasurer               Mac Eld 

      mac100@eldfamily.us 
      208-318-6378 

 

Ride Coordinator         Gary Collins  
        Mtnlivn@gmail.com 
         208-672-0033 
 

Membership          Joey Goff 
Enhancement &             jgoff4570@hotmail.com 

Newsletter Editor        208-938-4283  (H) 
          208-631-2635  (M) 
 

2018 Chapter                 Gary & Maxeen Evans 
Couple of the Year      mdkakk@cableone.net 
         208-475-4442 (H) 
          208-308-1344 (M) 
                                          

President GWRRA      Anita Alkire  
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 ȰAs you ring out the old year and ring in the new, 
 may everything wonderful bring happiness to you. ȱ 

versesrubberstamps.com 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
  
 

 

 
 

** CHAPTER T GATHERING PLACE **  
Sunrise Café - Middleton 

200 E Main Street 

Dinner 6 PM followed by the Gathering 

JANUARY- FEBRUARY 2018 
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JANUARY   CALENDAR 
 

JANUARY 1 
     POLAR BEAR RIDE 
     LUNCH AT SIZZLER NAMPA î 11:30 AM 
JANUARY 4 
     STAFF MEETING 
     CRACKER BARREL NAMPA î 5:30 PM 
JANUARY 16 
     CHAPTER GATHERING 
     SUNRISE CAFÉ MIDDLETON 
     DINNER 6 PM FOLLOWED BY GATHERING 
JANUARY 20 
     MATINEE MOVIE 
     VILLAGE CINEMA î 1 PM 
 

FEBRUARY CALENDAR  

 

FEBRUARY 1 
     NEWSLETTER ARTICLES & PICTURES DUE 
FEBRUARY 2 
     GROUNDHOG DAY 
FEBRUARY 10 
     VALENTINEóS SWEETHEART BREAKFAST 
     GOLDEN CORAL î NAMPA î 8:30 AM 
FEBRUARY 14 
     VALENTINEóS DAY 
FEBRUARY 19 
     PRESIDENTS DAY îFLY YOUR FLAG! 
FEBRUARY 20 
     CHAPTER GATHERING 
     SUNRISE CAFÉ î MIDDLETON 
     DINNER 6 PM FOLLOWED BY GATHERING 
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Ȱ7Å ÂÅÌÉÅÖÅ ÉÎ ÃÅÌÅÂÒÁÔÉÏÎÓ ÂÏÔÈ ÂÉÇ ÁÎÄ ÓÍÁÌÌȢȱ 
Kate Spade 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

  

 

 

January 9  

Jerry Monnier  
(Entering a new decade!)  

 

January 10  

Glen Goff  
 

January 14  

Mary Davidson  

 

{ 
 

February 17  

Sherry Ferreira  
 

February 23  

Cliff Kamm  

 

 

 
 

Narci & Sherry Ferreira  
January 20  

{ 

Cliff & Pam Kamm  
February 14  

 



 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

JANUARY -FEBRUARY 2018 

TREASURE VALLEY WINGS MESSENGER 

 

Ȱ%ÁÃÈ ÅØÐÅÒÉÅÎÃÅ ×Å ÈÁÖÅ ÐÌÁÙÓ ÉÔÓ ÐÁÒÔ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ ÔÏÔÁÌ ÐÉÃÔÕÒÅ ÏÆ ÏÕÒ ÌÉÖÅÓȢȱ 
Unknown 
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               2018  

 

  Idaho District Team  

Director ɀ Glen Goff (ID-T) 
Asst Director ɀ Don Sawyer (ID-G) 
Treasurer ɀ Gary Evans (ID-T) 
Membership Enhancement ɀ Martie Mitchell  (ID-H) 

Asst MEC/COY Coordinator ɀ Joey Goff (ID-T) 
Rider Educator ɀ Richard Davis (ID-H) 
Ride Coordinator - Open 
News/Bulletin Editors - Glen & Joey Goff (ID-T)  

University Trainer - Open 
Webmaster ɀ Chuck Grimm (WA-N) 
 

 

 

 

 

January 4, 2018  
 

Your 2018 Chapter T Staff 

hard at work preparing a 

new and fun activities year!  

 
Mac Eld, Maxeen Evans, 

Gary Evans, Joey Goff, Gary 

Collins, Glen Goff  



 

Ȱ)ȭÍ ÎÏÔ ÓÕÒÅ ×ÈÁÔ ) ÈÁÖÅ ÇÏÔÔÅÎ ÍÙÓÅÌÆ ÉÎÔÏ ×ÉÔÈ ÔÈÉÓ ÃÏÎÔÒÁÃÔȟ  
ÂÕÔ )ȭÍ ÓÔÉÌÌ ÌÏÏËÉÎÇ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅ ÆÉÎÅ ÐÒÉÎÔȢȱ 

Richard Paul Evans: The Mistletoe Promise 
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$ÉÒÅÃÔÏÒȭÓ #ÏÒÎÅÒ 
  

Glen 

We closed out 2017 with another good riding year and a 
great Christmas Party.  Thanks to all who came and took 
part in the merriment.  In addition, I think you are all 
aware by now that Joey and I have taken on some 
additional responsibilities with the Idaho District as well as 
continuing with our Chapter responsibilities.  We feel 
fortunate to have great Teams at both the Chapter and 
District levels.  This should be an interesting and 
challenging year for us!  
 

And now 2018 is already starting out to be downright 
exciting for Chapter T.  We had our annual Polar Bear Ride 
ƻƴ bŜǿ ¸ŜŀǊΩǎ 5ŀȅ ŀƭǘƘƻǳƎƘ ǿƛƴǘŜǊ ǿŜŀǘƘŜǊ ŎƻƴŘƛǘƛƻƴǎ 
did not allow any two or three-wheeling.  Some of us 
attended our annual Lunch & a Movie at the Village 
Cinema recently, and we have our ±ŀƭŜƴǘƛƴŜΩǎ ōǊŜŀƪŦŀǎǘ 
next month.  Who knows, maybe we can even sneak in a 
January ride before then?  [ŜǘΩǎ ƘƻǇŜ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƎŜǘ 
too much more snow and ice in the coming weeks so that 
we can get a head start on the riding season!  Our 
tentative 2018 RidŜ /ŀƭŜƴŘŀǊ ƛǎ ǇǳōƭƛǎƘŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƘƛǎ ƳƻƴǘƘΩǎ 
Newsletter.  I can tell you that the Ride calendar put 
together by Gary Collins, our new Ride Coordinator, may 
be the most ambitious that Chapter T has ever had, and I 
for one am chomping at the bit to get started.  Although 
reorganization has eliminated the Rider Educator at the 
Chapter level, Gary will also focus on safety and make safe 
riding a part of his monthly newsletter input. 
 

Add to that the introduction of the new 2018 Honda 
Goldwing touring bike that many folks are eagerly 
ŀǿŀƛǘƛƴƎ ǘƻ άǘƘǊƻǿ ŀ ƭŜƎ ƻǾŜǊέ ǿƘŜƴ ƛǘ ŀǊǊƛǾŜǎ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ 
Honda dealerships in February or March.  I understand 
that Anita Alkire and selected members from the Home 
Office staff recently had an opportunity to actually ride 
the new bikes in Austin, Texas.  Their impressions of 
these bikes should show up in the March edition of 
Wing World.   Based upon the enthusiastic comments 
they made as well as some of the U-Tube reviews, it 
sounds as if this new Gold Wing may just turn out to be 
one of the best touring motorcycles ever been built.  It 
also has the potential to help grow our membership. 
 

5ƻƴΩǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘ ǘƻ ǊŜǎŜǊǾŜ ȅƻǳǊ ǎǇƻǘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ wƻǘŀǘƛƴƎ 
Chapter Gathering Leader calendar.  We have had such 
fun with this in the past and all who have participated 
have done a great job.   We really enjoy seeing different 
ŦŀŎŜǎ ŀƴŘ ǇŜǊǎƻƴŀƭƛǘƛŜǎ ŜŀŎƘ ƳƻƴǘƘΦ  5ƻƴΩǘ ƘŜǎƛǘŀǘŜ -- 
sign up now or at the February Gathering. 
 

See you soon! 
 
 

Glen Goff 
Chapter Director  
Idaho Distri ct Director  
 
 
 
 



 

Assistant Chapter Director  
(and outgoing Ride Coordinator)  

 

  
  

ȰOur connection to one another is the bridge that closes the gap.ȱ 
Unknown 
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And then it was over!  Yes, this is my last report as 
your Ride Coordinator as I take on the Assistant 
Chapter Director position for 2018. I look forward to 
following another Gary ï Gary Collins ï next year and 
all the exciting places and trips he is putting together 
for us. 
 

What a great year it has been, for Maxeen and I 
anyway.  We have truly enjoyed the rides we were 
able to participate in, and especially the company of 
those we were privileged to ride and fellowship with.  
Wow ï Swan Falls Dam with an Owyhee Mountains 
backdrop, Shoshone Falls and Twin Falls with great 
spring runoff, Owyhee Dam and Reservoir and its 
flowing ñGlory Hole,ò Bruneau Dunes with Chapter G 
from Twin Falls, Lowman Loop is always good, New 
Plymouth and its interesting street layout, the Idaho 
District Rally in Salmon (thanks Bill Lea for this great 
event), breakfast at Trudyôs in Idaho City, New 
Meadows and McCall loop, Soldier Mountain and old 
US 30, Stanley trip led by Glen, Owyhee Reservoir 
reprise, and all the other impromptus completed 
SAFELY and always fun lunch stops.  Just reading 
this list brings back such incredible memories. 
 

There were 33 members and 4 guests that rode with 
us.  We completed 33,500 participant miles.  We 
enjoyed 17 rides and Glen Goff earned a First Place 
Rider Trophy with 14 rides and 2,600 miles. Bubba 
Ellison was Second with 12 rides and 2,265 miles.  

 

Gary 

Maxeen Evans earned the First Place Co-Rider 
Trophy with 10 rides and 2,145 miles.  Donna 
Monnier was Second with 7 rides and 1,405 miles.  
Congratulations to these riders. 
 

Maxeen and I will continue to be around in 2018 
and we express our sincere appreciation for being 
named Couple of the Year.  That was our big 
surprise at the Christmas Party.  We are truly 
humbled by this recognition, because it took all of 
you to make our year worthy of this honor. 
 

Now, remember, donôt divide your attention too 
thin, as you enjoy the road, and always watch for 
those drivers that have ï (divided theirs too thin). 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
    
 

  

Gary & Maxeen 
2018 Chapter Couple of the Year 
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Ȱ/ÎÅȭÓ ÄÅÓÔÉÎÁÔÉÏÎ ÉÓ ÎÅÖÅÒ Á ÐÌÁÃÅȟ ÂÕÔ Á ÎÅ× ×ÁÙ ÏÆ ÓÅÅÉÎÇ ÔÈÉÎÇÓȢȱ 
Henry Miller  

Ride Coordinator Ramblings  
 
Even though we are still in the midst of winter here in Idaho, the mild weather during December and January has 
had many of us itching to get out and ride!  With the proper planning and warmer winter gear, we can enjoy the 
12-month riding season offered here in southwestern Idaho.  Although rides may be shorter and only cover 
familiar territory, the couple hour rides during the winter months can help us maintain the skills necessary for 
fun and safe rides throughout the year. 
 

Whether you are taking those occasional rides during these colder months or leaving your bikes on the battery 
tender while waiting for warmer weather, now would be a good time to perform a preseason inspection to ensure 
any necessary maintenance is compete before other problems develop. 
 

¶ Check tires for proper air pressure; tread depth and cracks or cuts in sidewalls, replace as needed. 
¶ Check battery cell fluid if accessible. If not using battery tender during winter months, ensure that battery 

has a full charge before getting out on the road. 
¶ Check air filters and replace as needed. 
¶ Change oil if needed and top off fluid levels including brake fluid, oil, and final drive gears. 
¶ Preseason is a great time to examine brake pads and replace them if worn below wear indicators. 
¶ It only takes a few minutes to check that your signal lights,  brake lights, and headlights work.  These lights 

communicate your moves on the road to other drivers and elp you stay safe on the road. 
¶ &ÏÌÌÏ× ÍÁÎÕÆÁÃÔÕÒÅÒȭÓ ÍÁÉÎÔÅÎÁÎÃÅ ÒÅÃÏÍÍÅÎÄÁÔÉÏÎÓ ÔÏ ÅÎÓÕÒÅ ÙÏÕÒ ÂÉËÅ ÉÓ ÓÁÆÅ ÁÎÄ ÒÅÁÄÙ ÔÏ ÒÉÄÅȢ 

 

As you can see from the attached Tentative 2018 Ride Schedule, our first planned Chapter rides will not occur 
until mid -March, and our first 260 mile ride is scheduled for mid-April when we venture out to Shoshone Falls.  
Look for more information on these and other rides as the scheduled dates get closer. 
 

Liz and I look forward to getting to know you all better while having 
fun ridin g! 

 
 

Gary Collins 
Ride Coordinator  

 

Gary & Liz 
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ȰSeek adventureȢȱ 
Tumblr  

 

 

 

2018 TENTATIVE RIDE & EVENTS CALENDAR  

 
Feb 10  Valentineôs Day Sweetheart Breakfast & Local Ride ï Golden Corral Nampa (ride weather permitting) 

Mar 9 or 10 Dinner Ride ï Details TBD, weather permitting 

Mar 17  St Patrickôs Day Ride - HSB, Emmett, Payette, Nyssa ï Lunch at Meechanôs in Payette (wear green!) 

Apr 7  Walterôs Ferry & Swan Falls ï Lunch at Firehouse in Kuna 

Apr 20 or 21 Earth Day Ride to Shoshone Falls, Possible rendezvous with Chapter G ï Lunch TBD 

May 5  Cinco de Mayo Ride ï Nyssa, Unity, Baker City ï Lunch at El Erradero in Baker City 

May 19  Armed Forces Day Ride ï Owyhee Reservoir ï Lunch at Starlite Café in Vale, OR 

May 25-28 Southwestern Rally Zermatt Resort ï Midway, UT 

May 25-28 Memorial Day Weekend - Chapter Ride/Event TBD 

June 2  Montana Rendezvous ï Three Forks, MT 

June 7-9 Oregon District Rally ï Turner, OR 

June 9  Old Fort Boise Days ï Ride to Parma and Parade Participation 

June 16  Breakfast Ride Trudyôs - Idaho City, Lowman Loop 

June 22-24 Joseph, OR ï Dinner at Oregon Trail Restaurant 

July 7  Glennôs Ferry, Bruneau, Grandview ï Lunch at Black Sands in Grandview 

July 19-22 Washington District Rally ï Cashmere, WA 

July 26-28 Montana District Rally ï Missoula, MT (KOA Campground Rally Location, Ruby Inn host hotel) 

July 28  Jordan Valley, Burns, Nyssa OR ï Lunch at Glory Days Pizzeria 

Aug 10-12 or Bend, OR & Crater Lake ï US 26 Out, US 20 Back 

Aug 11-13  

Aug 25  TBD 

Aug 28-Sep 1 Wing Ding 40 ï Knoxville, TN 

Sep 1-3  Labor Day Weekend ï TBD 

Sep 15  Cascade ï Lunch TBD 

Sep 22  Lowman, Stanley, Sun Valley Loop ï Lunch TBD 

Oct 6  Council, New Meadows, McCall Loop ï Lunch TBD 

Oct 20  Thousand Springs, Ritter Island ï Lunch TBD 

Nov 3  Simco Road, Grandview ï Lunch at Y-Bar Café 

Nov 10  Veteranôs Day Ride Jordan Valley ï Lunch at Flatiron if open or other TBD 

December 8 Annual Christmas Party & Luncheon 

 

** All rides subject to weather conditions **  
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Ȱ"Å ÂÒÁÖÅ ÅÎÏÕÇÈ ÔÏ ÔÒÁÖÅÌ ÔÈÅ ÕÎËÎÏ×Î ÐÁÔÈȟ ÁÎÄ ÌÅÁÒÎ ×ÈÁÔ ÙÏÕ ÁÒÅ ÃÁÐÁÂÌÅ ÏÆȢȱ 
Journey to Peace 

 

  
 Step Up and Sign Up!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

2018 Chapter Gathering Leaders 
 

January 16 î Glen Goff 
February 20 î Glen Goff 
March 20 - Mac Eld 
April 17 -  
May 15 î Gary Collins 
June 19 -  
July 17 -  
August 21 -  
September 18 -  
October 16 -  
November 13 î Glen Goff 
December 8 î Hooray! 
                    Christmas Party Time! 

Our rotating Chapter Gathering Leader program has been  
successful and it will continue. This is a great opportunity to 
Wcbhf]VihYėhcėh\Yė7\UdhYfógėa]gg]cbėcZė\Uj]b[ėZibėVmėUjc]X]b[ė
monotony.  It involves very little effort î just follow the 
8]fYWhcfógė5[Ynda that is sent in advance of the Gathering and 
have fun with it!  First-timers last year, Donna and Hal, did a 
bang up job!  Sign up is flexible and can be modified when 
changes in our personal lives arise.  We always appreciate 
your support and participation.  Thank you! 

 

Coming February 2  

Me and my 

shadowéor not? 

Howdy Chapter T Par t ners! 
 

Weõre  rustling   up  our 

favorite team  for  the  

Annual  Valentineõs  Day 

Breakfast Buffet. There  

will be a short ride after  

breakfast if the weather  

permits.  
 

Mosey on over to  the  

Nampa Golden Corral 

2122 N Cassia St  

Saturday, February 10, 2018  

Weõll put on the feedbags starting at 8:30 AM!  

 

Please RSVP to Joey jgoff4570@hotmail.com  

by Thursday, February 8 .   We must  notify 

the vendor in advance to allow an opportunity 

for them to set aside an area for us to be 

together.  Your cooperation is always 

appreciated.  
 

Donõt miss this fun event.  There may even be a 

Door Prize or two.  See you there!   

 

mailto:jgoff4570@hotmail.com
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Ȱ&ÒÉÅÎÄÓÈÉÐ gives us shared experiences that so enrich our lives. 
7Å ÃÁÎȭÔ ÓÕÒÖÉÖÅ ×ÉÔÈÏÕÔ ÔÈÅÓÅ ÒÅÌÁÔÉÏÎÓÈÉÐÓȢȱ 

George Canning 

 

 


